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                NEWSLETTER 
 

                   October 2017 
 

          

 

 
 

Village Diary for October 
If you want your event published here please contact the Editors. 

 
Mon 2nd Oct Village Social Group, talk by Sylvia Beman on 

Royston Cave 7.30 pm (p8) 
 
Sat 7th Oct Litter Pick (p9) 
 
Sat 7th Oct  Steeple Morden Tennis Club – Live music & 

Dancing, Steeple Morden Village Hall 7.30 pm 
(p10) 

Fri 13th Oct Save the Children Quiz, Steeple Morden VH (p8) 
 

Sat 14th Oct  Best of British, Steeple Morden VH, 7-7.30 (p8) 
 
Sun 22nd Oct Songs of Praise, GM church 3 pm (p10) 
 
26 – 28th Oct “Run for Your Money” The Morden Players (p4) 
 
Tues 31st Oct Visit to Cambridgeshire Observatory 7.30pm (p4) 
 
Forthcoming events 
Sat 4th Nov Fireworks, Steeple Morden Rec 5.30 pm (p4) 
 
Sun 12th Nov Remembrance Sunday 
 
Sun 19th Nov Songs from the Shows) p8) 
 
24th – 25th Nov Christmas Tree Festival, Steeple Morden Church 
 

Sun 17th Dec  Over 60’s Christmas Musical Play at Wicksteed 
   Park 
 

 
 
  

Editors: 
 

Desma Goddard: 38 Hay Street, Steeple Morden, Telephone 01763 852287 

Gina Ferrari: 49 Hay Street, Steeple Morden, Telephone 01763 852971 

Email: newsletter@steeplemorden.org 

 

 

 

Editorial 
 

 Hello again! 
 

Well, so much for the Indian summer I 
was hoping for… September felt like we 
were launching straight into autumn and 
despite writing this on a beautiful sunny 
morning there is a distinct chill in the air 
and the leaves are turning. A season of 
mists and mellow fruitfulness is upon us 
indeed! 
 

There seem to be a record number of 
things happening during October so do 
check the village diary carefully to make 
sure you are not missing out. There 
certainly seems to be something for 
everyone from social evenings, talks and 
outings culminating at the end of the 
month with another offering from The 
Morden Players who will be having a 
three night run of the hilarious farce 
“Funny Money” by Ray Cooney. 
Rehearsals are well underway and it 
promises to be great fun. You will even 
be able to see yours truly prancing about 
and making a fool of myself, so what are 
you waiting for - tickets are on sale at 
Steeple Morden Post Office. 
 

As ever, hope to see you at some of 
these numerous events. 

Gina 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Steeple Morden Parish Council 

List of Councillors as at 

November 2016 
 

CLLR J BROCKLEHURST (Chairman) 

Pennard House, Station Road, Odsey 

01462 742856 
 

CLLR S WHEATLEY (Vice Chairman) 

95 Hay Street, Steeple Morden 

01763 853826 

 

CLLR J CLAYTON 

Cheyney Bury, Steeple Morden 

01763 852203 
 

CLLR A DREW 

76 Station Road, Steeple Morden 

01763 853390 
 

CLLR C WHITTINGTON 

79 Hay Street, Steeple Morden 

01763 852540 
 

CLLR G BELSON 

Ringdale, 2 North Brook Road,  

Steeple Morden 

01763 852475 
 

CLLR S NORTON (co-opted) 

40 Hay Street, Steeple Morden 

01763 853130 
 

CLLR C UPCHURCH (co-opted) 

Greenway Farm, Litlington Road, SM 

01763 852193 

 
 

DISTRICT CLLR MRS C.MURFITT 

01763 852526 

 
 

COUNTY CLLR MR S. KINDERSLEY 

01767 651982 

 

Waste Collection: Green Bins 
 

Some residents have found their green bins are not 
being collected. This is because they have been found 
to be contaminated with plastic and even just one 
contaminated bin means the whole lorry load is 
contaminated and ends up in landfill. That is an awful 
waste of tax-payers’ money especially as the cost for 
using landfill sites is increasing because the land 
available for landfill is decreasing. 
 
In future, please do not use the bags you can buy from 
Tesco and Sainsburys for your kitchen waste such as 
potato peelings and left-overs. Even though the bags 
are marked “Recyclable and Compostable” they take a 
very long time to decompose and therefore foul up the 
composting system. 
 
South Cambs. District Council can supply acceptable 
paper bags at a cost of £4.50 per 50 bags. For the 
Mordens Ward, I am willing to order these for you and 
deliver them to your door if you let me know you 
would like some. 
 
Cicely Murfitt   01763 852 526      
cllr.murfitt@scambs.gov.uk 

 HOOP 
 

This is news of a 6 month pilot project working with South 

Cambridgeshire District Council which launched at the 

beginning of August in South Cambridgeshire – HOOP 

(Housing Options for Older People). 

  

The project offers specialist housing advice and support to 

older people. The customer journey starts with a 

questionnaire asking older people (over 65s) about their 

home and how it suits them. This can be completed on line or 

via a leaflet. The answers are then used to put people in touch 

with local housing options support services and community 

groups that can provide a mixture of practical support and 

advice with the aim of helping people to make informed 

choices about their housing and wellbeing at an early stage. 

  

This is only the second place in the Country the service has 

been localised, up until now HOOP has been a national tool. 

We want all people to live independently in their own homes 

for as long as possible and are committed to helping them to 

do that.  It is hoped that if the pilot is successful, a full 

Cambridgeshire HOOP tool will be developed in 2018.  

We are starting a programme of rolling communications to 

let people in South Cambs know about it – leaflets have been 

produced and dropped in a number of places in the district 

such as GP surgeries, libraries etc. and a targeted Facebook 

ad was launched last week in Linton and Sawston. An article 

will also be going in the SCDC . 
For more information visit the website 

https://hoop.eac.org.uk/ 

 

https://hoop.eac.org.uk/
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NEWS FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 
 

The Full PC meets on the second Monday in the in the Cricket Pavilion (Village Hall in winter) at 
7.30pm. 

The meeting is listed every month in the Village Post Office window, on the Notice Board at the 
Recreation Ground, and in Odsey near the station. 

A copy of the full minutes from the Council Meetings may be obtained by contacting the Parish 
Clerk, Sally Walmesley, Redwood Lodge, South Street, Litlington, Royston SG8 0QR. Telephone 
01763 852137 or e-mail sally.walmesley@btinternet.com.  Minutes can also be viewed on the Steeple 
Morden Village Website www.steeplemorden.org and the Village Post Office. Discussion on agenda 
items at the meeting on 21st August included the following:  
 

Comment from Parishioner – A parishioner expressed concern about the scrap yard at Odsey. They have extended 
beyond their designated area, they are ignoring their operating hours and they are widening their remit from scrap to 
servicing and new parts, pre-empting any planning applications. The parishioner has complained to the County Council 
and the PC agreed to back his complaint. 
  
Report from District Cllr Cicely Murfitt:  

o There is little to report at this time of year but the PC were alerted to a useful resource on the council website 

“what goes in which bin” to help with rubbish recycling.  https://www.scambs.gov.uk/what-goes-which-bin  

o It had been noted that refuse collectors had been seen emptying the contents of the paper caddies into the 

body of the blue bin raising the question of why we should separate the rubbish. Apparently scrap paper prices 

are very volatile and the price makes it not worth recycling separately at the moment. However this is subject to 

rapid change so the advice is to continue to separate paper.  

o Permission had been granted for 14 new houses on Trap road in Guilden Morden. 

Report from County Cllr Sebastian Kindersley:  
o The Guided bus way is in a very poor state of repair and needs £36 million for immediate repair. Alternatively 

on-going repairs are estimated to be in the region of £100 million. The council are pursuing this through the 

courts to get funding from the constructors. 

o The 127 bus route has been rescued but parishioners are to be encouraged to use this subsidised route so not 

to lose it in future. 

Matters arising from last meeting  
PC donation to the church for roof repairs: The PC has received conflicting advice. Legal advice via CAPALC 

says the 1894 Act prevents the PC from donating for church buildings, whilst the Department for Communities 

and Local Government has advised that it is probably OK. The PC decided to give a larger than usual donation 

for the churchyard grass cutting for the church to use where necessary. 

Recreation Ground.  

 There is a problem with the access gate to the play area which has been broken and now needs to be repaired.  

 There is a broken frame on the cricket nets which is dangerous. PC to write to cricket club to ask them to repair 
this.  

 The willow tree will be dealt with after harvest is finished.  

 The drains are due to be repaired on 30
th
 August. 

 Agreement has been reached on the repair of a neighbours fencing.  

 Historically the weeding around the Village Hall and the Bowls club hedging was done by John Jarman. VH 
committee and bowls club are to be asked to take responsibility for this.  

 The light in the disabled toilet need a new bulb. 

 Items for the notice board should go to Angela Drew or Sue Norton 

 Mark Rogerson has agreed to cut the meadow. 
Footpaths –Footpath 7 – posts have gone up ready for new markers. 
Litter – The next litter picks are scheduled for 9

th
 Sept and 7

th
 Oct. There is £150.07 remaining from the lottery grant 

which will be spent on more new kit unless there are other suggestions. 
.   
Planning Applications considered by the Parish Council 

 Planning Ref S/2735/17/FL 2 North Brook End – Two storey side extension and alteration to existing roof 
(Mr Belson) recommended 

 Planning Ref S/2754/17/FL– 5 Cheyney Close – the replacement of a 1.2m high existing wire stock 
fencing with 1.2m high wood picket fence (Ms T Harding) recommended 

 
 

 

 

 

mailto:sally.walmesley@btinternet.com
http://www.steeplemorden.org/
https://www.scambs.gov.uk/what-goes-which-bin
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The Morden Players present 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Hilarious Farce By Ray Cooney 

 

Steeple Morden Village Hall 

26
th

, 27
th

, 28
th

 October 2017 

Tickets available from 

Steeple Morden Post Office 

Price £7 

For discounted Members’ tickets contact 

Rachel Capay 

 rachel@capay.co.uk or 01763 853446 

Doors Open 7.00 pm Curtain up 7.30 pm 

Licensed Bar 
 

  

 
News from MP Heidi Allen  

 

I’m pleased to announce we now have a high street 

location for the constituency office in Sawston. The new 

address is: 82A High Street, Sawston CB22 3HJ and 

you can call on 01223 830 037. 

My next constituency surgery is on Saturday 21
st
 

October from 10am to 12 pm at the Melbourn 

Community Hub, 30 High Street, Melbourn SG8 6DZ. 

This will be my usual drop-in type of event with no 

appointment necessary. However I am also trialing an 

appointment-only surgery at the new office in Sawston 

on Friday 29
th

 September for constituents with more 

sensitive issues who need a private environment. Please 

call my office to book. 

 

Details of all the upcoming surgeries can be found on 

my website at www.heidisouthcambs.co.uk/residents-

drop-surgeries. You’ll also find further information 

about my work and news stories there. 

 

To contact me, please email 
heidi.allen.mp@parliament.uk. You can also phone my 
Westminster Office on 020 7219 5091 about national 

issues or my constituency office on 01223 830 037 to 
raise local concerns. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:rachel@capay.co.uk
mailto:heidi.allen.mp@parliament.uk
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Guilden Morden Congregational Church 
Diary for October 

www.guildenmordencongregationalchurch.com 

 
Sunday 1

st
 Oct 10.30  Café service Harvest 

Festival. Join us for croissants 
and coffee in our relaxed style 
of worship. All welcome.  
Offerings for Food Bank.
  

 

Monday 2
nd

 Oct 10.30-12.00am  Men’s Guild 
in the school room 

 
 

Wed 4
th

 Oct 9.00-11.30am Mix and Match 
Coffee Morning  

 

Sunday 8
th

 Oct No service at Guilden Morden.  
All welcome at Litlington 
11.00am 

 

Wed 11
th

 Oct  9.00-11.30am  Mix and Match 

Coffee Morning 
 

Sunday 15
th

 Oct 10.30am  Joint service with St 

Mary’s at the Chapel  
 

Wed 18
th

 Oct 9.00-11.30am Mix and Match 

Coffee Morning  
 

Saturday 21
st

 Oct 7.30pm  Social Supper, 60’s 

Theme 
 

Sunday 22
nd

 Oct No service at Guilden 
Morden.  All welcome at 
Litlington 11.00am 

 

Wed 25
th

 Oct 9.00-11.30am Mix and Match 
Coffee Morning  

 

Sunday 29
th

 Oct 10.30am  Communion 
service, joint with Shillington 
at the Chapel, led by Adrian 
Burr.  

 

Saint Peter and Saint Paul 
Church, Steeple Morden 
Diary for October 

 

The Church is one of six in the Shingay Group 
and details of services in all the churches are 
published monthly in Prospect.               
Our website is www.shingaychurches.co.uk  

Sunday 1
st

      11am Family Service for Harvest 
  Harvest Lunch in church   
 
Monday 2

nd
      7.30  Home Group, 22 Craft Way 

 
Friday 6

th
        9-11.15am  Café Church 

 
Sunday 8

th
      10.45am  Mattins (Prayer Book) 

  followed by coffee & cake    
 
Monday 9

th
      7.30  Home Group, 22 Craft Way 

                   
Friday 13

th
       9-11.15am  Café Church 

   
Sat. 14

th
         10.30-12 noon  Coffee and 

Traidcraft Stall   
     
Sunday 15

th
    9.45am  Parish Communion 

followed by coffee & cake  
 
Monday 16

th
   7.30  Home Group, 22 Craft Way 

 
Friday 20

th
      9-11.15am  Café Church and 

Traidcraft stall 
  
Sunday 22

nd
   10am  Group Communion at 

Wendy, with   Traidcraft 
3pm  Songs of Praise at Guilden 
Morden 

 
Monday 23

rd
   7.30  Home Group, 22 Craft Way 

                                     
Sunday 29

th
   10am Group Communion at 

Tadlow 
 
Monday 30

th
   7.30  Home Group, 22 Craft Way 

 

 

 

 

 Fairtrade 

You can help fight poverty 
amongst small growers and 
producers by supporting Fairtrade.   

 
Traidcraft goods are available on                         
Wednesday, 4

th
 October (9-11am) at Mix & 

Match, Guilden Morden Chapel 
Saturday, 7

th
 October (10-2pm) at Guilden Food 

Fayre 
Saturday, 14

th
 October (10.30-12noon) at the 

Coffee Morning in Steeple Morden Church 
Friday, 20

th
 October (9.15-11.15) at Café Church, 

Steeple Morden Church 
or by ringing Anne on 853490. 

 

 

CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL 

 

 

 
24th-26th November 2017 

St Peter & St Paul, Steeple Morden 

 
Have you thought about decorating a tree for the 
Christmas Tree Festival in church?  We are hoping 
for a record number of trees and they will be a 
wonderful backdrop for the Christmas Tree service 
on Sunday, 26th November.    The theme of the 
Festival will be ‘The Days of Christmas’ and there 
are lots of days to choose from, starting with 
Advent and going through the whole Christmas 

period, finishing with the Three Kings at Epiphany.   

Please put your thinking caps on and start 
planning.  Registration forms will be available 
soon or ring Anne (853490), Rose (852138) or 
Gilly (852380). 

 

 

http://www.guildenmordencongregationalchurch.com/
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Organisation Contact Name Phone 

Number 

E-mail 

SM Newsletter Editor Desma Goddard 01763 852287 newsletter@steeplemorden.org 

SM Newsletter Editor Gina Ferrari 01763 852971 newsletter@steeplemorden.org 

    

Primary School Tracey How, 

headteacher 

01763 852474 office@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 

Village College The Principal  01763 242344  

SS Peter & Paul Church  Canon Shamus 

Williams (day off 

normally Monday) 

Rose Dickinson 

01763 853067 

 

 

01763 852138 

shamuswilliams@waitrose.com 

 

 

rose@samaroph.net 

GM Cong. Church  Arthur Chappell 01763 852309 arfachap10@btinternet.com 

SM Village Hall Bookings  Diane Knight 01763 853073 Viguersk@aol.com  

Scouts, Cubs & Beavers Keith Austin 01763 852023 keith@bogsgap.co.uk 

Brownies Debbie Fisher 01763 852811 debbie-fisher@hotmail.co.uk 

Guides Ann Clarke 07756 291899 elainewhittington@talktalk.net 

Allotment Society Dave Blanchard 01763 853266 vivdaveblanchard@yahoo.co.uk 

Smarties Pre-School and 

Out of School Club 

Michele Taylor 07952 100208 

or 01763 

852888 

Pre-School: 

preschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 

Out of School Club: 

outofschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 

Cricket Club Fraser Daws 01763 853008 fraser.daws@btinternet.com 

Football Club Mark Thorp 07738 304329  

Morden Magpies Youth FC Laurence Harrison 07799 625529  

Bowls Club (Sec) David Holt 01763 852636 holt543@btinternet.com 

Tennis Club Fiona Coverdale 01763 853325 steeplemordentennis@yahoo.co.uk 

Waggon & Horses Mandy & Jose  01763 853311 waggonandhorses73@gmail.com 

Morden Players Jenny Elder 01763 852557 jennyelder@sky.com 

Over 60s Club Ann Thorp 01763 852848 annthorp35@icloud.com 

Luncheon Club Debbie Fisher 01763 852811 debbie-fisher@hotmail.co.uk 

Royal British Legion Ray Leach 01763 852734 Leach.36@hotmail.com 

Mobile Wardens Scheme   Angela Drew 

Lynn Pestell 

01763 853390 

01763 853461 

 

WI Di Coleman 01763 852124 dicole.8pott@btinternet 

Neighbourhood Watch Roy Newbury 01763 852241 Cambs Police: www.cambs.police.uk 

Social Car Scheme Hazel Smith 01763 852602 hcsmith@clara.co.uk 

If the contact details need to be amended please let the Editor know, so that the list can be as accurate 

as possible at all times. A list of local useful numbers can be found on the village website 

(www.steeplemorden.org) and more general useful numbers can be found on the inside back page of The 

Listing. 
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Meetings & Venue for  

Over ‘60’s  2017 
 

5
th

 October             The Bobby Scheme  

   Steve  Price 

2
nd

 November  Yukon Artic Ultra 

   Celia Upchurch 

7
th

 December   Christmas Lunch – Venue  

   TBA 

January –  No Meeting 

 

Meetings held 1
st
 Thursday of every month 

At Steeple Morden Village Hall 

All visitors welcome  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Steeple Morden Lunch Club 
 

 
 

Over 60 and too busy to cook? 

 

 

29 years and still going strong, Steeple Morden 

lunch club invites you to come along and join 

us. 

We serve a lovely two course lunch followed by 

tea or coffee 

Held at the village hall on Tuesdays during the 

school term time 

 

anyone who may be interested can contact  

 

 

Debbie Fisher on 01763 852811 

 

 

 

 
The “Mordens Community First Response 

Group” 
We are looking for new members 

  
If you have a few hours spare a week, work 
from home from time to time, are home-based 
or just fancy doing something new that is 
massively rewarding, then please get in 
touch. 
 
The Mordens CFR Group is a small group of 
local volunteers who are trained by the 
ambulance service to attend 999 ambulance 
related calls within an approximate 5 mile 
radius of the Mordens. Since going live in July 
last year, we have attended over 120 calls, 
and in the vast majority of cases, have been 
the first to arrive on scene. 
 
If you are interested in finding out more, please 
contact myself, Nick Badger on (01763) 
852191, 07860 537114 or mail 
nickmbadger@yahoo.co.uk or the group’s co-
ordinator Wayne Cox on (01763) 853206, 
07795 823376 or by mail 
waynecox79@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

mailto:nickmbadger@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:waynecox79@yahoo.co.uk


 

8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Songs from the Shows 

Back by popular demand 

The West End Wendy’s 

 

Sunday 19th November 

3pm 

Steeple Morden Village Hall                                    

l 

£10.00 (includes afternoon tea) 

All profits to RBL poppy appeal 

Tickets:  Steeple Morden Post 

Office 
 

 

THE POPULAR FISH AND CHIP QUIZ 
IS ON FRIDAY 13TH OCTOBER 2017 

IN STEEPLE MORDEN VILLAGE HALL 
7.00pm for a 7.30 start 

 
£12 per person including the Fish and 

Chip Supper 
Vegetarian option available 

Bring your own drinks and glasses 
 

Please contact Pam Blomiley 853199 
or 

Jill Hillman 853400 to reserve your 
table 

Teams of 8 preferred  
 

Come along and enjoy a fun evening 
Christmas cards will be on sale 

 

The Villagers Social Group. 
 

Monday 2
nd

 October  

7.30 p.m. 

Speaker Sylvia Beman 

“Royston Cave” 
 

Welcome to all 

Please contact Chairman T Covington (01763 852 

982) or Secretary Linda Freeman (853873) for 
further Info. 

 
 
 

“100 YEARS OF MEMORIES” 
 
We are planning an Exhibition in Steeple 

Morden next July 2018 
Depicting the life and history of Steeple 

Morden over the last 100 years 
from WW1 to the present day 

Can you help?  Do you have photos, 
stories, memorabilia? 

 
Please contact: Tricia Covington 
852982/Rose Dickinson 852138 
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Litter Pick Update 

 
Thank you to all who came to the September litter pick – due to the fantastic turnout we were 
able to cover all the northern end of the parish and the footpaths that lead off Hay Street.  
 
The good news is there was not a huge amount of litter collected in September but the bad 
news is there is a limited but general scattering of litter across all the zones already covered 
across the parish.  
 
So for the next pick on Saturday 7th October it is proposed that we meet again by the entrance 
to the recreation ground and the village hall and we do a complete sweep of the village 
covering all zones as far as possible. 
 
The November pick on Saturday 11th November will be in Odsey – Zone 1; unfortunately quite 
a lot of litter has built up there since the last pick back in March. 
 

All Zones 2- 7: Across village sweep  Saturday 7th 
October 

Zone 1: Odsey Saturday 11th 
November 

 
Please email SMLitterpick@yahoo.com with your full name 

and which of the events you can attend. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:SMLitterpick@yahoo.com
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Allotments For Rent 
Would you like the satisfaction of growing your own veg, 
saving a few pounds on your shopping bill and possibly 

making new friends along the way?  
Our site on the edge of the village has now been 

established for four years. We are a small, friendly, lively, 
enthusiastic (and mixed ability!) group of members, with 
around 20 plots on site. Due to changes of circumstance, 
one or two have recently become available so we would 

love you to join our thriving community of Allotmenteers! 
We have ‘full size’ and ‘half size’ plots – perhaps you 

would like to share with a friend or neighbour, or give your 
children the chance to learn more about where their food 

comes from by growing their own?  
It is a self-contained, locked site with a water supply and 
communal composting, and you can put a shed on your 

plot if needed. 
So if you want to be eating fresh Asparagus in April and 

your own Leeks in December please get in touch! 
For more information contact Becky in the first instance 

on 
01763 221598 

becky.munden@yahoo.co.uk  
 

 

Songs of Praise is back! 

 

 

 

Sunday, 22nd October at 3pm 

St Mary’s Church, Guilden 

Morden 
 

You are warmly invited to … sing your 

favourite hymns,   

 hear some inspiring stories, enjoy tea and 

cakes  

and spend time with friends old and new. 

 

For further details, or if you would like a lift, 

please contact Rose on 852138, 

Gilly on 852380 or Anne on 853490. 

 

 

 

 
 

 COMBERTON : RAMBLERS CLUB 
 
The Comberton Ramblers Club walk on alternative 
Sundays.   
 
All walks start at 10.15 a.m. Walks are from 4 - 7 
miles, usually ending near a public house. 
 
We are a friendly / informative group and enjoy 
exploring the varied countryside in this area. 
 New walkers are welcome to join us with up to 2 
free walks, and if you enjoy our walks we request 
that you become a member. 
 
For further details on how to join our sociable 
rambling group please contact  Stella - The 
Secretary 
 
Email  : stella.ramblers@hotmail.com 
www.combertonramblers.org.uk  
Tel  :  01954 210049 

 

 

 

 

mailto:becky.munden@yahoo.co.uk
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Smarties Pre-School & Out of School Club 

 

 Smarties News – September 2014 

After 10 year’s involvement with the village Pre-School, Out of School & Holiday Clubs, I have decided to 
step down from my current position before the start of the new school year in September. I have 
thoroughly enjoyed helping to transform Smarties from being in a position of financial crisis with low 
attendee numbers (back in the days when we were based at the Village Hall) to the popular, financially 
viable and flexible community offering it is today.  
 
Smarties now has an enviable reputation in this area, it employs 15 local people and currently supports the 
needs of well over 100 local families. Given the current size of this organisation, it now presents us with 
daily administrative demands in terms of HR, payroll, marketing, recruitment, liaising with parents, staff, 
Committee, the school, County Education Department and Ofsted. This is clearly too wide a remit for one 
person to juggle. Following my departure, therefore, the Management Committee has wisely decided to 
divide the various areas of responsibility into 3 roles: General Manager, Head of Pre-School & Head of Out 
of School/Holiday Club. 
 
Head of Pre-School 
Emma Ward as a qualified & experienced teacher has the right skills to run the Pre -School on a day to day 
basis with Tracey Tustian deputising. The rest of the Pre-School team – Julie, Nikki, Zoe, Lisa, Rachel, Aleah 
and Claire, are all EYFS Level3 trained and will support in the care of the younger children. The contact for 
the preschool remains as: preschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 
 
Joint Heads of Out of School 
Zoe Dickman and Georgina Dowley have equal training and experience in Play Work, and both bring 
positive ideas and practical skills to the Out of School and Holiday Club operations. Their team will be made 
up of Tracey, Julie, Kathy, Aleah and Lynda. 
The contact for the out of school remains as outofschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 
  
Administration 
All matters concerning billing, finances and funding have been managed brilliantly well in recent years by 
Nanette Hannon, and she is happy to maintain this position in the new organisation.  
The contact for anything pertaining to finances, bills and funding therefore remains as 
smartiesadmin@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 
 
General Management 
The greatest part of my current role - and that which prevented me from doing what I love – i.e. looking 
after children - might be viewed as the management functions of a small business (which Smarties now is, 
albeit we are still a charity by name). It is therefore right that we take on someone new to do this role.  
Kate Reynolds, our former Chair, will therefore be taking up this position with immediate effect.  
The general point of contact for any queries to do with Smarties will be Kate, and she can be contacted at 
preschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk. The telephone number for Smarties is still 01763 852888. 
 
Finally, just a personal word to say that it has been a privilege to play a part in helping Smarties to achieve 
what it has to date. I have loved caring for your children, and getting to know and to help so many families.  
I trust that the whole community continues to be mindful of supporting the needs of our young ones. I 
would also like to wish the Smarties team every success for the future. 
 
Thank you 
Debbie Littlefair 

 

 

MORDEN MAGPIES JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB - www.mordenmagpies.co.uk 
 

A family-friendly club seeking players for U6, U7, U8 U9 & U10 age groups. 
Boys and girls of any ability welcome. 

Morden Magpies football club has a long history in local junior football.  The club restarted in September 2012 
and gain Charter status in 2014. This is a family club that enjoys the support of the senior Steeple Morden 
Football Club. Above all we want young players to have fun, enjoy and learn about the game and be part of a 
team.  If you would like your son or daughter to join the club or would like to find out more please contact any 
of the following FA-qualified coaches: 
Under 6 - Kevin Donnelley - 07860 607416.   kevin@donnelly.tv 

Under 7 - Martin Holt – 07740215874.  martin.holt@arjconstruction.co.uk 

Under 8 - Laurence Harrison – 07799625529. laurence.harrison@digitalradiouk.com 

Under 9 - Andrew Holt – 07850801899.  andrew.holt@arjconstruction.co.uk 

Under 10 - Pete Summers – 07709258359.  peter@summerselectricalltd.co.uk 

 
 

 Steeple Morden Cricket Club     Junior League 3 

Results  
 
Saturday 26th August   Cambridge NCI -3rd Xl v Steeple Morden CC- 1st Xl     Cancelled 
Saturday 2nd September Great Shelford CC -2nd Xl v Steeple Morden CC -1st Xl    Cancelled 

 

 

 

Steeple Morden Football Club 

Steeple Morden 1
st
 MP & G 1A 

Fixtures 

 

30th Sept   SM 1
st
 v Balsham 1st 

7
th

 Oct   Linton Granta Res v SM 1
st
 

14
th

 Oct Fenstanton 1
st
 v SM 1

st
 (cup) 

21
st
 Oct City Life 1st v SM 1

st
 

28
th

 Oct Thaxted Rovers v SM 1
st
  

Steeple Morden Reserves MP & G 3A 

Fixtures 

 

30th Sept Girton Utd Res v SM Res 

7
th

 Oct    SM Res v Abington Utd 1st 

14
th

 Oct SM Res v Duxford Utd Res 

28
th

 Oct SM Res v Meldreth 1st 

Steeple Morden 1
st
 MP & G 1A 

Results 

 

2
nd

 Sept   SM 1st  0 - 1 Linton Granta Res 

9
th

 Sept   Hardwick FC 1
st
 1 - 5 SM 1st 

16
th

 Sept SM 1st 3 - 0 Great Shelford Res 

(cup) 

23
rd

 Sept Cherry Hinton Res 0 - 2 SM 1
st
 

 

Steeple Morden Reserves MP & G 3A 

Results 

 

2
nd

 Sept Haverhill Rovers A 3 - 0 SM Res 

9
th

 Sept Meldreth 1
st
 5 - 1 SM Res 

23
rd

 Sept SM Res 1 - 2 Bassingbourn Res (cup) 

 

http://www.mordenmagpies.co.uk/
mailto:kevin@donnelly.tv
mailto:martin.holt@arjconstruction.co.uk
mailto:laurence.harrison@digitalradiouk.com
mailto:andrew.holt@arjconstruction.co.uk
mailto:peter@summerselectricalltd.co.uk
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The Village Wheelchair 
 
 

There is a manual wheelchair available for short term  
use by anyone in the village.   For more information 
and availability please contact Trish at the Post Office. 

 

CUTLERY AND 

CROCKERY 

HIRE 

 
 

 

We have upwards of 80 sets of dinner plates, dessert 

bowls, cups and saucers with accompanying knife, fork 

spoon and teaspoons. We charge 5p per item for hire. 

 

Details and more information can be obtained from 

Diane on 01763 852580. All charges go to our fund 

raising for Save The Children. 

STEEPLE MORDEN VILLAGE HALL 
 
 

Steeple Morden Village Hall is available for hiring for 
parties, wedding receptions, club and social activities. 

 

It comprises: Tables, Seating for 120, Bar, Kitchen, 
Cooker, Fridge, Stage, and Parking.  There is also 

limited Crockery & Cutlery 

 

Projector and screen available and Induction Loop 
Equipment – ask our booking clerk for more details. 

 

For bookings and prices please contact: 
Diane Knight 

33 Cheyney Street, Steeple Morden, SG8 0LR 
Tel 01763 853073 (please don't phone between the hours of 

6 - 7 p.m.) email: Viguersk@aol.com 

 

    MOBILE LIBRARY 
   The Mobile Library 

stops in the village 

on the first Tuesday 

  of every month. 

 

It stops at Russell Close between 10.20 am and 

11.05 am. (Note new time and day)  

The calling date for September 

Tuesday 3rd October 

 
The Newsletter is printed by:  Hales Printers, 
23 Jarman Way, Royston, Hertfordshire.  SG8 
5HW.  01763 243195.   www.halesprinters.com 

 

Contributions sent to the editors prior 
to the newsletter deadline will 
normally be printed in the next 

available edition.   
The deadline for the November 

edition is 12 noon on October 18th 
 

Contact details for the editors are at 
the top of the first page of the 

Newsletter 
 

 

Don’t forget you can view this issue and back issues of the Newsletter online at 
www.steeplemorden.org and also subscribe to the monthly e-mail copy of the Newsletter. 
Let’s save money and trees! 

 
 

A focus on local business 
 

In support of promoting local businesses, the Newsletter is inviting local businesses to submit a short advertorial 

about the products and services they offer to be included in a future Newsletter. 

 

The advert is to be written by you and can include a couple of photos.  The articles need to be no more than half 

an A4 page including photos or graphics. Send to newsletter@steeplemorden.org 

 

This is your opportunity to tell local people about your local business. 
 

http://www.steeplemorden.org/
mailto:newsletter@steeplemorden.org

